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Message from the Headteacher

As we approach the end of this academic year, I would like to wish you all an enjoyable 
summer break. As the year has progressed it has been pleasing to see how we have 
managed to re-establish so much of our usual provision. Some highlights have been the 
return of our extensive extracurricular programme, including inter school fixtures and a 
cup final for our Year 11 football team. The Performing Arts department have also taken 
advantage of the removal of restrictions, with the return of Instrumental lessons, Rock 
School and our student Choir. We particularly enjoyed the Summer Concert last week! 

The students have shown incredible resilience over the last few years and continue to 
adapt brilliantly to the many changes with flexibility and a positive approach, maintain-
ing the highest standards in every aspect of school life. Despite all the changes parents/
carers, staff and the students have worked together to maintain an environment that 
has continued to be calm, happy, orderly and purposeful. I would, also, like to take 
this opportunity to thank the staff, both teaching and non-teaching, for the incredible 
amount of hard work and commitment that they have shown throughout this year. The 
staff should be justifiably proud of the contribution that they continue to make for the 
students and the wider community as we return to a ‘new normal’. Finally, I would like 
to offer my sincere and ongoing thanks to you as parents and carers for the fantastic 
support and understanding that you continue to show as we work together, doing our 
upmost to ensure the best provision possible for the students.

We wish all of our students an enjoyable  summer break and we look forward to welcom-
ing them back on Tuesday, 6th September 2022, with students in Years 8-11 starting at 
9.25am, with our new Year 7 starting at 8.25am.

On the 11th July, We were delighted and privileged to host our very own Oscars 
Award Ceremony, celebrating reading endeavour. We were joined at the event by Ian 
Preece, the Mayor of Great Dawley Town Council. It is a testament to the strength 
of the school and the consistent excellence of the students in striving for the high-
est levels of achievements. The beautifully decorated theatre was the piece de re-
sistance on what was a splendid evening. A thank you must be extended to Daw-
ley Town Council in their continued support with the event. It goes without saying 
that events like this would not be possible without the diligent work of so many. 

Oscars Ceremony

Well Done and Good Luck Mason!

The Year 10 GCSE Food Preparation and 
Nutrition students went on an educational 
visit to Cadbury World where they enjoyed 
a curriculum linked talk and tour, had a go 
at chocolate tempering and of course, did 
a little tasting. The students were exem-
plary ambassadors for the school. 

Cadbury World Visit

Our Year 9 student Mason recently took 
part in a trial and testing day with British 
Cycling in the hope of making it onto their 
track sprinters pathway. We wish Mason 
the best of luck with his trials!
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